
ATTENDEES PRESENT	
April Tarnowski – President	
Christine Lam - Vice President	
Lauren Tristan – Secretary	
Danielle Bahd- Treasurer	
Russell Kozub - DPAC Rep	
Hailey Loncaric - Member at Large	
Gwen Myles – Principal	
Darla Chalmers – Vice Principal	
Kevin Bahd	
Nadine Arksey	
Nav Jagpal	
Jessi Jagpal	
Khanh Vo	
Joyce Buchanan	
Tylene Balonyk	
Sha Bhalwani	
Echo Ma	

CALL TO ORDER – 6:33 PM	

ADDITIONS TO THE AGENDA 	
None	

MOTION TO ADOPT THE AGENDA  	
CARRIED	

MOTION TO ADOPT THE MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING 	
CARRIED	

PAC PRESIDENT WELCOME - April Tarnowski	
With her Presidential term coming to an end, she gave heartfelt thank yous to all the 
Execs, and acknowledged where we have come since re-starting the PAC during 
Covid.  Also acknowledged all the amazing things the PAC accomplished in the past 
year creating a stronger community and more opportunities for our children.	

Morgan Elementary PAC AGM Minutes 

Date: Tuesday, June 12, 2024 
Location:  School Library



PRINCIPALS’ REPORT - Gwen Myles and Darla Chalmers	
(See below for full report.)	

FINANCIAL UPDATE - Danielle Bahd	
Compared the budget to actual.  We ended the year with a surplus above what we 
budgeted for the year.	

MOTION TO APPROVE $150/DIVISION FOR OUTDOOR PLAY EQUIPMENT - April 
Tarnowski	
Vote:  15 In Favor, 0 Against, 0 Abstained	

Motion Carried.	

MOTION TO REVISE THE PAC’S CONSTITUTION AND BYLAWS TO INCREASE 
TREASURER’S MAXIMUM TERM FROM 2 TO 3 YEARS. - April Tarnowski	
Vote:  13 In Favor, 0 Against, 2 Abstained	

Motion Carried.	

REVIEW PROPOSED 2024 - 2025 BUDGET — April Tarnowski	
Reviewed the proposed budget for next school year.  No changes were made or 
suggested.  	

Vote:  15 In Favor, 0 Against, 0 Abstained.	

Final Budget to be voted on at the first PAC Meeting in the Fall.	

2024/2025 PAC EXECUTIVE VOTE — Lauren Tristan	
There was one nomination for each of the following positions, so the following 
nominations were accepted for each position and welcomed by the group:	

PAC President - Hailey Loncaric 	 	 	
Treasurer - Danielle Bahd	
Secretary - Nadine Arksey	
DPAC Representative - Russell Kozub	

There were two or more nominations for the following positions, so it went to a 
blind vote by those PAC Members present.  The following were voted by a majority, 
and welcomed by the group:	

Vice President - Christine Lam	
Member at Large - Lauren Tristan	
Member at Large - Navjote Jagpal	

Motion to destroy the ballots, per the C&B.  Vote:  15 In Favor, 0 Against, 0 Abstained.  
Carried.	



COMMITTEE HEADS FOR NEXT YEAR — Hailey Loncaric	
Discussed that there are lots of areas to help next year.  We are looking for 
Committee Heads to lead areas such as, Community Outreach, multiple fundraising 
and community building events, etc.  Please reach out to PAC if interested in helping 
more.  pac.morgan.elementary@gmail.com.	

NEW BUSINESS	
Confirmed that the Welcome Back event will take place on Thursday, Sept 19th and 
we will be using White Spot as the food vendor.	

Discussed that Hot Lunch will start in October 2024.	

NEXT MEETING	
Tentatively set for Wednesday, October 2, 2024 at 6:30pm	

MOTION TO ADJOUR MEETING - 7:08pm	



Principals’ Report Morgan Elementary 

June 12th, 2023 

Ms. Gwen Myles, Principal 

Ms. Carla Bruce, Vice Principal 

Upcoming Dates:	  

June 21st	 Grade Seven Farewell  

June 21st          Spirit Day- Beach Day 

June 26th	 Year-End Assembly Part 1- Farewells 

June 27th	 Year-End Assembly Part 2- Recognition and Slide Show 

June 27th	 Last Day / Summary Reports Go Home 

June 28th	 Administrative Day for Staff 

South Surrey Track Meet 

A HUGE congratulations to all of our track and field athletes for their awesome athletic 
performances yesterday!  The track coaches are SO proud of them, and they did a 
wonderful job of representing Morgan with responsible behaviour and good 
sportsmanship!  We also thank all the parents and coaches for their work and support in 
making yesterday such an amazing day. 

Sports Day Friday 

We look forward to seeing the Green Ninja Turtles, the Blue Avengers, the Yellow 
Transformers and the Red Incredibles in their house colours on Friday, ready to compete 
and have a good time!   Our students have been working on banners to represent each 
house team and we look forward to seeing them on display outside!   

New to our list of stations this year will be our “Zen Den” for students who may need 
some chill time with some bubbles and chalk, and a quieter place to rest. 

As in previous years, students are competing to gain the most Positive Play Points!  
Teachers award points during races, and at any time during Sports Day and they are 
totaled after the games. 

Categories that the House Teams can win are: 

• Wearing Team Colours 



• Cheering for our Team and Others 

• Ready and Listening 

• Respectful and Responsible 

Winning Teams are announced over announcements when students are back inside. 

There may be a few raindrops in the forecast, but please remember the sunscreen, hats 
and water bottles.  Don’t be late- we start the first station right after morning 
attendance!   

Concession will be available during the recess break and again after lunch eating time.  
Thank you, PAC, for providing this and the hot lunch! 

A special shout-out to our Grade 7s who are running our stations!  We are proud of your 
leadership!   

The afternoon is regular class session, except for Grade Sevens who will compete in a 
water sponge bucket filling race and a celebratory water fight! 

Goodbyes and Hellos! 

It is that bitter-sweet time of year when we say farewell to some staff who are off on 
new adventures, and welcome some new faces into our wonderful Morgan community.  
We may have a few more updates as the weeks continue.   

Please help us wish a fond farewell to: 

• Ms. Lady Daise Marayag 

• Ms. Shaminder Guraya 

• Ms. Isabella Dolmans 

• Ms. Candice Graham and Ms. Lisa Skidmore going to Martha Currie 

• Ms. Ashley Hanuman and Ms.Lisa Cawdell going to Regent Road 

• Ms. Danielle Crawford going to Sunnyside 

• Ms. Megan Pearson going to Sunnyside 

• Ms. Chelsea Ng going to Rosemary 

• Ms. Lisa Cutler going to Rosemary 

• Ms. Chantel Dix going to Edgewood 



• Ms. Cindy Gollner- retiring 

• Ms. Erica Fiendell- TBD 

• Ms. Parneet Girn- TBD 

• Ms. McLean 

• Mr. Stanley Tsang- band at a variety of schools 

Please extend a warm welcome to: 

• Ms. Goulet- partnering with Ms. Johal 

• Ms. Leblanc- partnering with Ms. Wylie 

• Mr. Luke Tweed- intermediate 

• Ms. Jennifer Sumra- intermediate  

• Mr. Scott McIndoe- intermediate 

• Ms. Sarah Wells- primary 

• Mr. Daniel Baljak- counsellor 

• Ms. Simone Decaire- LST 

A huge welcome back goes to: 

• Ms. Brittany Prentice- primary 

• Ms. Kelsey Moore- primary 

• Ms. Ashleigh Winterhalt 

Still to come: 
• Inclusion Support Teacher (IST) 
•A part-time Library position 

It is with a sad heart that I share my last Principal’s Report at Morgan.   It has been my 
privilege to lead Morgan these last four years.  My principalship began in 2020 at the 
height of Covid, and I have been so pleased to see the resilience in our students, staff 
and community over the last four years.  Thank you for the trust and support you have 
extended to me. Morgan is a vibrant and thriving school and will forever be in my heart. 

Yours,   
Ms. Gwen Myles


